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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council met on the 10

th
 March 2017. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), 

Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Sally Downing and Martin Dodd. The Clerk was Louise Pink. Also 
present were 1 member of the public, County Councillor Clare Wood (part meeting only), District Councillor Eric Hope 
(part meeting only), Colin Huby from Ryedale District Council and Joel Owen from JRHT (part meeting only). 
The meeting began with a minute’s silence in memory of Councillor Brian Parkinson. 
 

Planning Applications for consideration – None. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals  
 

16/01317/MFUL  Land at OS Field 6855, Mill Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of 4 no. pairs of three bedroom semi-detached dwellings and 2 no. pairs of two bedroom semi-detached 
dwellings (12 no. dwellings in total) together with parking, amenity areas, landscaping and formation of vehicular access.       
Approved. 
 

17/00015/TELN56 Land North of North Garth Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of a 17.6 metre-high monopole to include 3 no. antennas, 3 no. radio remote units and 2 no. 300mm 
transmission dishes together with associated cabinets and ancillary development within a 1.1 metre  high timber stock-
proof fenced compound.                 Approved. 
 

Mill Lane 
The planned development of 12 affordable rented and shared ownership homes at Mill Lane will commence at the end of 
March 2017 with completion expected in January 2018.   
Once the development has commenced, an Open Event will be organised by Ryedale District Council in approx. 
June/July for local people to register an interest and complete the necessary application forms. Anyone interested in the 
homes will need to be registered first before they can apply. Those people who've already registered will be given 
updates about the development throughout this year. If anyone would like to register please do so at - 
www.northyorkshirehomechoice.org.uk (you will need your NI number and 5 year address history) or contact Ryedale 
District Council for more information at 01653 600666 or email housing@ryedale.gov.uk 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 14

th
 April 2017 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. YO32 9YW. 
 

Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on  Friday 28

th
 April 

 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday April 6

th
  during the Toddler 

Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more 
than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health 
Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. 

 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall –200 Club 
 

£25 winners in the March draw were 34, 50, 99, 103 and 235. 

 

Yoga Class at Sheriff Hutton Primary School  
Monday Evenings - 7.30p.m. - 9.00p.m. 
Registered Teacher - Breeda Dillon - British Wheel Of Yoga Diploma. 
I have been teaching this class in the village for over twenty five years and shall be starting again after Easter for the 
Spring Term for an eight week course, dates as follows: - April 24 - May 1/8/15/22/29 - June 5/12.   There are a few 
spaces at this term time mixed class, which is suitable for all abilities.  If anyone is interested please contact me on 01904 
768873 for cost and further information 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


 
 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
 

Monthly Prize Bingo      Friday, April 7th   
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall   Eyes down at 7.30pm 
 

£100 prize special and raffle 
 

 
Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists  
Aimee Nicholson, the RSPB's Hen Harrier Project officer spoke to us about these most persecuted of moorland birds of 
prey. Despite the fact they are protected, they continue to be shot and poisoned.  The RSPB is working with different 
agencies to try to ensure not only the preservation but the increase of breeding pairs in Britain. Sadly it is uphill work. 
Next month is the start of our summer field trips. Our first will be on Sunday April 9

th
 when we will be going to 

Pocklington Canal. Please meet at The Highwayman Pub at 10am. There are no facilities on the canal so you may want 
to bring a drink and something to eat if you think you might get peckish. 
 

The rest of the programme for summer is: 
Sunday May 7

th
 - Stittenham Woods, please note this is an evening walk and starts at 6pm. 

Sunday June 11
th
 - Rievaulx, Ashbury Field 

Sunday June 2
nd

 - Pond Head, Yearsley Woods
 

Sunday August 13
th
 – Bishopthorpe, York Solar System Greenway 

Saturday September 2
nd

 – Wheldrake Ings National Nature reserve 
We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone wishing to join the group or 
needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 
or Tricia on 878995. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gardening Club 
As we enjoy our spring bulbs Michael Myers will extend our enthusiasm for them with Bulbs Throughout The Year, at 
the village hall on the evening of Wednesday 19

th
 April.  When to plant bulbs is something we usually forget. 

At our March meeting Lizzie Tulip engaged her audience in a little practical designing, making us look at our gardens with 
a different eye.  

 
Village Ramble 
The daffodils will have given way to the bluebells and spring will be in full swing when the April ramble steps out in the 
Hovingham area.   We walk for about 5 miles and end up in a pub for a convivial lunch.   Meet in the Village Hall car park 
Wednesday 26

th
  at 9.30am – you do not need a car, transport can be provided.   We return to the village at about 

2.30pm. 

 
Art in Sheriff Hutton 
“North Yorkshire Open Studios” is a chance to visit artists’ studios and purchase high quality artwork across a range of 
inspiring locations in North Yorkshire- from Dales to Moors to Coast” 
Sheriff Hutton will play host to two local artists this year: 
Patrick Smith - Painter and print maker at Nesslyn, West End 
Justine Warner - Textiles Artist at Laburnum Cottage, West End 
The event will take place over two weekends 3

rd
/ 4

th
 and 10

th
 /11

th
 June 2017. Come and have a look at where the artists 

work and view the art that is going on in our lovely village. We look forward to seeing you there. 
For further information and locations of other very local artists exhibiting in the area have a look at nyos.org.uk 
 

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
The 2017 season starts for Sheriff Hutton CC on 22

nd
 April with the 1

st
 XI playing away at York IV XI and the 2

nd
 XI also 

away at Stillington 2
nd

 XI.   Other home fixtures in April in the York & District Senior League are: 
29

th
 April – 1st XI v Knaresborough 2nd XI  

All matches commence at 1.30 pm except games in April and from Saturday 26th August to Saturday September 9th 
when they commence at 1.00 pm. 

Friends of the Village Hall 
Easter Coffee Morning Saturday April 8

th
 10am – 12 noon 

Cake Stall, Raffle and Tombola.   Easter Egg Hunt at 11am 
Free craft activity table for children and anyone else who wants to have a go! 

Friendly company and a warm welcome for all! 
Admission £1.50 to include Coffee/Tea and a Hot Cross Bun. Children 50p to include a drink and a bun/biscuit. 

 
Donations of Raffle and Tombola prizes would be most welcome to Margaret 878314 

 

 

http://nyos.org.uk/


Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Welcome to the 2017 season, British tennis players are doing well, so why not give tennis a go and find out what makes it 
such a great game. 
The refurbished courts provide an excellent village facility; you can play all year round for a reasonable subscription. 
During the summer season we run free junior coaching and a supervised junior club night. Team and social tennis are on 
offer as well as open availability for members to use the courts. 
 
Details of the forthcoming season and subscription rates are listed below. 
Subscriptions are - Family £100, Adults £45, Students and Intermediate Juniors £25, Juniors £20, Unwaged on benefits 
£25. 
Subscriptions are due on April 1

st
 2017 and should be paid to the Treasurer Andrea Pitman, 1 Castle View, Sheriff Hutton 

or at the courts between 10.15 and 11.00am on April 1st. Cheques made payable to Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. The new 
security number will be issued on payment of subs. 
Matches start at the end of April and social tennis is available all year. 
Free coaching sessions for Junior Members start on Wednesday May 3rd. 
 

Be part of British tennis, join the club, register as a British Tennis Member and go into the draw for Wimbledon Tickets 
next year as well as receiving offers on other tournaments and all the tennis news. 
Contact josephinejohnson6@gmail.com for details of all the above and Club application forms. 
 

Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Live to fight another day - a huge thank you to Peter Braithwaite for a very interesting and humorous insight into the 
remarkable life of his grandfather. Peter's interest started with a trunk of memorabilia willed to him by his grandfather, 
setting him on a journey of discovery starting in the 1890s from his home in Helmsley to fighting in the Boer War in South 
Africa, back to UK then to Argentina with his young family working for a cattle baron, back to the UK again, and then later 
to Australia, returning home in answer to the call to fight for the Mother country in 1914, his journey dogged by German 
boats. He survived WW1, though lost many friends and returned to live in Helmsley.  
 

Diary date: Tuesday April 25th  
7pm  Annual General Meeting - all welcome. If you would like to get involved in the research and cataloging or want to 
know more about archive work, please join us. Beryl will be on hand to renew membership for 2017. 
7.45pm  Four Hundred Years of Village Charities:  an illustrated presentation by Roy Thompson and John Oakley. Roy 
will highlight the records of charities on the boards in the parish church and the location of 'poor houses' in the village. 
John will bring the village charities up to date with how they have been 'modernised', including the charity lands in Flaxton 
and Cornborough, which continue to provide the income distributed by the Trustees to educational projects. 
Entrance Members £2   Visitors £3 inc. refreshments plus Raffle 
Contact Meg 878136 or Beryl 878363. 
Diary date : History group please note change of date:  June 27

th
 cancelled  

 new date Tuesday  20th June 7.30pm title ‘ In Conservation’ John Hendry and Hugh Ainsley 
 

Happy Easter! 
Chocolate egg hunts, bunnies, hot cross buns, cards - it must be Easter, not quite the fuss in the commercial world as 
Christmas though. For Christians, however, it is more important. If it wasn't for Easter there would be no Christmas, and 
Jesus would largely have been forgotten as just another good man in history. Because of Easter he has changed millions 
of lives for the better. On Good Friday, the powers of evil sought to destroy Jesus' way of living and being, by crucifying 
him. On Easter day, the tomb where he was buried was empty, for God raised him to new life, showing that evil did not 
have the last word then, nor does it have the last word now. 
At Easter we were all given the power to overcome evil if we chose to do so, by choosing to let go of our wrong actions 
and attitudes, and choosing to follow Jesus' way of love, forgiveness, justice and compassion instead. God knows, there 
is a great need for these things in our world. 
Enjoy your hot cross buns, chocolate eggs, send your cards. Be glad that Jesus showed the way to a new life for all, and 
a new world. Every blessing,  
Rev. Ann Vaughan 

  

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 
Our meeting on the 8

th
 March was our annual AGM, 15 members attended. We welcomed Linda Turner on to our 

committee. The rest of the committee stayed the same.  
At 2.30pm members of the public arrived to listen to Andy Fox from Trading Standards talk about computer scams and 
telephone cold calling. We all came away with some information about how to deal with these nuisance things.  
On the 12

th
 April our speakers are Claire and Barry Ellis from Sheriff Hutton Post Office who are going to tell us about 

their first year in the village shop from setting up to the daily running. It  will be at the new time of 7.30pm. 
Members are reminded that the subscriptions are due for payment. There is no increase this year so if people would bring 
cheques for £15 please. 
 

12
th
 April 2017 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall “The year in the life of a village shop “  

By Claire and Barry Ellis. 
 

Barbara Grinham (01347878476) 

mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


Message from the Jumblies – 
The members of the PTFA really pulled out the stops for our February Jumble Sale;  masses of jumble, good cakes,  a 
great team to work with plus a lot of new customers as well as our regulars to scoop up  the bargains, resulting in a very 
rewarding £1910 being raised for  PTFA funds.  This brings our running total to £3317. 
The results of our March sale in aid of Yorkshire Cancer Research will be published in the  
May Village News.  Our next jumble sale will be on Saturday 22

nd
 April raising money for  

York SANDS which is a fantastic, dedicated group of volunteers who provide support to families who have suffered child 
bereavement.    
As usual we will be at the Village Hall from 9.00 am and welcome any donations you wish to contribute before 11.30 to 
enable us to sort the jumble ready for the main sale at 2pm. 
Books and cakes will be on sale from 1pm. 
Please note our summer coffee morning will be on Saturday 8

th
 July, further details will be published nearer the time.   

 

We look forward to your support 
Penny Bean 878392  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Neighbourhood Watch  
At our meeting on the 20

th
 February in the Village Hall, we had an interesting and informative talk on the “Crimestoppers” 

organisation, and “Victim Support”.  PCSO Tess Forsdyke was present, along with two Parish Council leaders, our Local 
Ryedale Councillor, and two members of the public. Unfortunately only three of our coordinators could attend due to half 
term commitments. Our next meeting has still to be scheduled. 
Grateful thanks to Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group for kindly hosting a talk on “Cold Calling” and “Scams” given by Trading 
Standards at their AGM on the 8

th
 March. The meeting was well attended, and the very informative talk was well received, 

an excellent contribution to the Neighbourhood Watch initiative. Advice given was that in the event of an unwanted phone 
call, simply hang up immediately, as any response can initiate a payment authorisation scam. 
On Monday 13

th
 March, Parish Council leaders and myself met with two members of Yorkshire Housing, to discuss their 

Customer Support campaign, which will be starting shortly in the village.  
I am delighted to report that “Community Speedwatch” is now being rolled out in North Yorkshire, following a very 
successful trial in Pannal, near Harrogate. Local volunteers can be trained to operate “Speed Guns”, and persons 
observed to be breaking the speed limit will be reported to the Police. Volunteers are now being sought in Sheriff Hutton, 
anyone wishing to help with this project, please get in touch with me. 
Sadly I have to report that a small trailer has recently been stolen from the allotments on Farlington Road, in spite of 
being well secured. As always please report anything suspicious IMMEDIATELY by telephone to the police on 101. 
Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator 01347 878626, (terryj70@btinternet.com) 
 

Village Auction  - Saturday 6th May 
Raising funds for the UCCC, Sheriff Hutton School PTFA and Playgroup. 
Viewing 12-1 Bidding starts at 1pm 
Lunches and light refreshments available until the last lot is sold! 
If you are having a Spring Clean or are Downsizing or Decluttering, please remember we will be very happy to sell your 
unwanted good quality houseware, kitchenware, furniture, sports and garden equipment at our annual Charity Auction! 
However, please note we are no longer able to accept 2 or 3-seater settees as we don't have a way to dispose of 
these if they aren't sold. We also can't sell large white goods or old heavy televisions.  
Items can be brought to the Village Hall on the evening of Friday 5th May (6-9pm) or morning of Saturday 6th May (9-
11am only please). 
Please note that we do NOT advise that you leave items outside your house, as this date usually attracts scrap metal 
dealers to drive around the village.  
So if you need items collecting, please call Caroline on 878242 or Natasha on 878167 to let us know your address, the 
items you are donating (so we know what vehicle and person power to send) and your preferred time slot (Friday 6-9) or 
Saturday (9-11). 
If you have items you would like to donate but need them to be stored in advance of the sale, please also call Caroline on 
878242. 
If you have helped previously and are able to help again, we'd love to see you there. 
If you've never been before, do come and see what's going on - there are INCREDIBLE bargains and it's a feel-good 
village event!  
 

Friends of the Village Hall 
Easter Coffee Morning Saturday April 8

th
 10am – 12 noon 

Cake Stall, Raffle and Tombola.   Easter Egg Hunt at 11am 
Free craft activity table for children and anyone else who wants to have a go! 

Friendly company and a warm welcome for all! 
Admission £1.50 to include Coffee/Tea and a Hot Cross Bun. Children 50p to include a drink and a 

bun/biscuit. 
 

Donations of Raffle and Tombola prizes would be most welcome to Margaret 878314 

 

mailto:terryj70@btinternet.com


The Methodist Church 
Suddenly it's "New Life". The winter activities in the church have just about finished and closed for their summer 
hibernation: Guild, Craft and Chat, Film afternoon, and Lent study; although there will still be new thinking and preparation 
for revival. This seems like the happenings at Easter. There were great times with Jesus, Palm Sunday celebration and 
then it all seemed to close with Crucifixion, darkness, finished. No!! It is Easter Sunday, Resurrection, Jesus is Risen, 
Hallelujah ! So we will be back with our Autumn/ Winter activities but now let us enjoy the new life that is bursting all 
around us. 
Have a Happy Easter, Jesus is Risen, Hallelujah ! 
 

Services in April 
 2nd.      10.30 a.m. Mrs Christine Stephenson 
 9th.       10.30 a.m. United Palm Sunday service at the Parish Church, Revd Ann Vaughan. 
14th.        2.00 p.m. GOOD FRIDAY UNITED SERVICE at Methodist Church. 
16th.      10.30 a.m. Easter Sunday, (Communion), Revd Ann Vaughan 
23rd.      10.30 a.m. Own Arrangement "Believing without Seeing". 
30th.      10.30 a.m. United Service (Communion) Revd Ann Vaughan at Methodist Church. 
 

Additional activities 
Wednesdays    10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room. 
 

Lent group      "Holiness and Justice" 
The final meeting for this year's study will be at 11.15 a.m. on Wednesday 5th April and will be led by Revd Ann Vaughan 
in the Methodist Church. There will be a soup and roll lunch to follow at 12 noon. 
 

Guild 
The final meeting for this season will be on Monday 3rd April at 2.00 p.m. It will be the A.G.M. but there will be a "bit 
extra" and of course tea and biscuits and time to chat. 

 
 

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

SERVICES IN APRIL 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd 9.30am Holy Communion 6pm Meditative Service - Marton 

 9th 10.30am 
 

Joint Palm Sunday Service – Parish 
Church   

  

 14th 2pm Reflections in the Methodist Church    

 16th 9.30am Easter Celebration 6pm Benefice Celtic  Eucharist -  
Marton 

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion   

 30th 10.30am Joint service – Methodist Church    

Farlington 9th 11.15am Shortened Matins    

 16th 11.15am Easter Communion (BCP)   

 23rd 11.15am Holy Communion (BCP)   

Marton 2nd   6pm Benefice Celtic Meditative Service 

 16th   6pm  Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

Stillington 2nd 9.30am Morning Worship   

 9th 9.30am Holy Communion    

 13th   7pm Last Supper – Methodist Church  

 14th 1.30-3pm At the Foot of the Cross   

 15th   7.30 for 
8pm 

Easter Vigil 

 16th 9.30am Easter Communion   

 23rd 9.30am Holy Communion   

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

2nd 8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Morning Worship 

  

 9th 10.45am Holy Communion   

 14th 10-12 Messy Church    

 16th 10.45 Easter Communion   

 23rd 10.45am Holy Communion   
 

EVENTS & Additional Holy Week Services 

Saturday 1st Hermitage Ensemble - 7 for 7.30. Tickets £10 from John Oakley 878754 or  Old School House  

    
NOTICES 

At the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Miss Ward Room John Oakley [878754] and Jill Hodges [878595] were elected 
churchwardens for the coming year. They are the first point of contact for church matters. Our continued thanks to the 
Stewards of the Methodist Church for the use of the Miss Ward Room. 



 
 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 
 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 
 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN 
ALL TYPES OF DECORATING 
PAINTING  WALLPAPERING 

FURNITURE PAINTING 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
cathymcunningham@icloud.com  

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 
 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 
 

 
 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension & Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392  
or 07836 623 188 

 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

Mob : 07850 783 842 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
 
 

All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 

maintenance 
Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 

Andrew Pennock 

LIVING GARDENS 
 

All types of Gardening Jobs 
Undertaken 

Lawns & Hedgecutting a speciality 
 

Tel : 01347 878 312 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs 
 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 
 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 
07778 589 952 

 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:cathymcunningham@icloud.com
mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
mailto:diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/


York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

MORSE COACHES 
& 

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com 
admin@morsecoaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com 
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

Need help with your Computer? 
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood          01653 619 293 
                                          07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 
 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Hussein Hassanali 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Helen Halliburton 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Pilates, Circuits 
Swimming with Linzi 

 

info@linzifitness.co.uk 
 

   07583 936 246 
 

fb …swimmingwithlinzi  
 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01904 468 220 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Email : nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk  
 

 

Puddleducks 
Award Winning Children’s Nursery 

Open 7.30 – 6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel : 01347 878 648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 
9pm 

 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:admin@morsecoaches.com
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http://www.books4spanish.com/
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http://www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall    

 12.30pm Over 60’s lunch  Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

Wed 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

 
Additional Activities in April 
Sat 1st  7.30pm Concert by the Hermitage Ensemble in the Church 

Mon 3rd 2.00pm Guild AGM in the Miss Ward room 

Thurs 6th 9.30 – 11.30am Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Fri 7th 7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

Sat 8th 10.00 – 12 noon Friends of the Village Hall Easter Coffee morning in the Village Hall 

Sun 9th 10.00am Field Naturalists to Pocklington Canal, meet at Highwayman Inn car park 

Wed 12th 7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Ladies ‘The year in the village shop” in the Village Hall 

Fri 14th 7.30pm  Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Wed 19th 7.30pm Gardening Club “Bulbs throughout the year” in the Village Hall 

Sat 22nd 2.00pm Jumblies Sale for SANDS in the Village Hall 

Mon 24th 7.30 – 9.00pm Yoga Class re-starts in the Primary School with Breda Dillon 

Tues 25th 7.00pm History Group AGM and  ‘Village Charities’ in the Village Hall 

Wed 26th 9.30am Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park 

Fri 28th 10 -12 Noon Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Sat 29th   7.30pm Elastic Band concert in the Village Hall 
 

 
Dates to Note  
May 6th   UCCC Auction in the Village Hall 

 7th  6.00pm Field Naturalists to Stittenham Woods meet at Highwayman Inn car park 

Jun 3rd/4th  Open Artists’ Studios in Sheriff Hutton 

 10/11th   Open Artists’ Studios in Sheriff Hutton 

 20th  History Group “In Conservation” in the Village Hall 

July 8th  Jumblies Summer coffee morning 

 10th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 15th   St Leonard’s, Farlington, Barn Dance in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 

Nov 6th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 
 
 

 
To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 (please note the new number) or email 

villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

 
Items for the May Village News should reach the Editors by no later than April 18th  
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